
We welcome your prayer requests! Please list 

requests below, tear off this sheet and put      

it in the offering plate today. 
 

For Bulletin & Prayer Chain - prefer requests be for  
attendees, family & close friends.  (Note: these requests will  

 also be on our web site and may be announced during our church  
           service which is broadcast on the internet.) 
 

 Keep request confidential - to be shared only with prayer  
 partners, staff and board.  

 

Your Name: ___________________________  
 

Request: _____________________________  
___________________________________
___________________________________
___________________________________
___________________________________

                                                                                           

                                                                                                   PLEASE PRAY  

t for Jenn Boultbee who is having a hysterectomy this 

Friday which she is very apprehensive about -  please 
pray for God’s peace and a very successful surgery and  
a quick recovery; 

t for Linda Bush who will be having her appendix 

removed this Friday; 

t for healing for Beth deVries’s dad, Dr. Fredrick 

deVries, who had heart surgery last Friday; 

t for a total recovery for Neva Mokma who is doing very 

well following the amputation of her leg.  She has been 
taken out of ICU but still has multiple health concerns; 

t for healing and pain control for Sue Spykerman who 

had knee replacement last Tuesday; 

t for pain control for Gwen Lawton who will be having 

knee replacement on July 8; 

t for strength and hope for Ken Kruis and Josh Follett’s 

father, Rodney, who are both undergoing cancer 
treatments; 

t for servants to rise up to assist with Kid’s Camp being 

held July 29 through August 2 and that 100+ children will 
be impacted for Christ; 

t for our homebound including: Paul & Donna Beyer and 

Al & Ginny Tennant;  

t for our Prayer Families of the week: Patti Wolters, 

Andrew, Amanda, Regan, Rysa & Elijah Zandstra, Frankie 
Zwiers, Kay Agal, Sandy Anderson, and Craig & Pat Apel; 

t for our GGF sister church: Bitely Community Church in 

Bitely, Pastor Ken Lyon; 

t for missionaries Titus & Kristy Lloyd serving with Grace 

Ministries Int. in Malawi. 

 Our Worship Center is looped with a t-coil for hearing aids. 

PPARKSIDEARKSIDE  BBIBLEIBLE  MMINISTRYINISTRY  TTEAMEAM::  
 

Lead Pastor - Gary Spykerman - 616-990-8431 (parksidegs@sbcglobal.net) 
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 Parkside Bible Church livestreams our Sunday Morning Worship Services. Please 

visit the ‘Parkside Media’ page on our website if you desire additional information. 

  Associate Pastor Joe Johnson 

Series: Expanding Influence 

Sermon: “Being Hearers & Being Doers” 

Nehemiah 8 

YOUTH GROUP 
 

Youth Group will be holding special activities almost every week this 
summer.  Watch for notices in the bulletin!  There will be no activities 

tonight due to Father’s Day. 

 
 

“KIDS CAMP” IS COMING!  JULY 29 -  AUGUST 2        

9:30 AM-1:00 PM   FOR AGE 4 - 5TH GRADE 

AND WE NEED YOUR HELP!!! 
 

We’re hoping and praying for 100+ kids this year!  Because this is a massive  
event, we need as much help as we can get.  We still have some slots to fill.   

Can you help out?   Please talk to Pastor Joe or Judy!   

CHILD PROTECTION CLASS - JUNE 30   4:00 PM 
 

If you currently minister to our children or would like to help in this area and have 
never attended our Child Protection Seminar, there will be a class held at the church 
on Sunday, June 30, from 4:00-5:30 p.m.  Completing this course is required, for 
the safety of our children and our church, of anyone who helps with our children’s 
ministry (Nursery, Youth Group, Kids Camp, Family Bible Hour, Children’s Church, 

etc.)   Please sign up at the Children’s Ministry Counter.   

 HARVEST OF GENEROSITY 
 

Want to help the Harvest of Generosity by working in  
the garden at Parkside?  The group will be meeting at  

Parkside every Tuesday evening from 6:00-8:15 through  
August 13 (but not the week of July 4).  There will also be 

Bible Study, games, food and fellowship!  Questions, contact  
Zach Caruth at zachcaruth@hotmail.com. 

THANK YOU SO MUCH FOR ALL YOUR PRAYERS & CONCERN 
FOR NEVA AND OUR FAMILY.  SHE IS DOING MUCH BETTER AND 
I KNOW IT IS BECAUSE OF ALL THE PRAYERS WHICH ARE SO 
APPRECIATED!  PLEASE CONTINUE TO PRAY FOR EVEN MORE 
IMPROVEMENT FOR HER.                             DALE MOKMA                                                                                                                   

“UNCHAINED” - YOUNG ADULT/COLLEGE AGE GROUP  On the 
2nd and 4th Fridays of the month, join a gathering of young adults and 

college-age guys and gals for games, fellowship, study and snacks.  
Our next group will be on Friday, June 28, from 7:00 - 9:00 p.m. Invite 
your friends!  Please email Harold Kimbel  at hdklibertas@gmail.com 

or give him a call at 616-292-4380 for more info. 



SUMMER PARENTING CLASSES  Join us next Sunday and every Sunday through the 
end of July for Parkside’s Parenting Classes.  (No class tonight due to Father’s Day.)  We 
are working through the new book: “Parenting: 14 Gospel Principles to Radically Change 
Your Family” and are meeting immediately after the morning service from 11:15-12:30 p.m.  
Lunch is provided and childcare is be available. Parents with kids of all ages are welcome!  
If you have questions, please talk to Pastor Joe. 
 
HYMN SING   There will be no Hymn Sing tonight due to Father’s Day but plan to join us 
next Sunday at 6:00 p.m. for a great time of worship with hymns, devotion and fellowship.  
Hymn Sings will continue through July 28.  
 
WIDOW GROUP  This group will be meeting tomorrow at noon at Parkside.  It doesn’t 
matter how long you have been either a widow or widower, plan to join us for fellowship 
and support.  Please sign up at the Welcome Center and indicate what you can bring to  
the potluck.  If you have questions, please talk to Judy at 399-4410. 
 
WEEKLY SUPER SENIORS  This summer, we’re learning about the people who knew 
Jesus by taking an in-depth look at some disciples, friends, and family members of our 
Lord.  The Super Senior  group is meeting every Wednesday and from 10:30 - 11:30 a.m.  
throughout the summer.  Lunch following the lesson will be at a local restaurant...tentatively 
scheduled for China Inn this week.  Questions, talk to Rod Cranson. 
 
THURSDAY EVENINGS OLD TESTAMENT-JEWISH HISTORY OVERVIEW  Join us on 
Thursday evenings through the month of June.  We are covering the Old Testament books 
of Joshua-Esther  through June 27!  Come for community building (getting to know one 
another), Bible Intake and prayer from 6:30-8:00 p.m.  No sign up is necessary. Questions, 
talk to Pastor Gary. 
 
LADIES DINNER & GAME NIGHT  Sign up at the Women’s Ministry Counter for dinner 
and games at 5:30 p.m. this Friday, June 21.  Dinner will be at The Stable Inn, located on 
the east side US 31 between Lake Michigan Drive and Buchanan Street in Grand Haven.  
Whoever is interested...we can car pool and meet at the church at 5 p.m.  Following our 
meal, join us back at the church for simple games and snacks.  It’s a great opportunity to 
meet other ladies of the church! 

BIRTHDAYS 
 

 6/18  Kari DeBoer 
6/19  Hailey Mason 

6/20  Lisa Kimbel, Craig Apel 
6/22  Mary Dalman 

Today 11:15 am  NO Parenting Class due to Father’s Day 

Tonight 6:00 pm  NO Hymn Sing due to Father’s Day  

Monday Noon Widow Luncheon 

Monday 1:00 pm  Visitations with Pastor Joe 

Monday 7:00 pm  Board Meeting 

Tuesday 11:30 am  Staff/Congregational Prayer 

Tuesday 6:00 pm  Harvest of Generosity at Parkside 

Wednesday 6:30 am  Men’s Morning Group 

Wednesday 10:30 am  Super Seniors 

Thursday 6:30 pm  Old Testament/Jewish History Study 

Thursday 8:00 pm  Men’s Basketball 

Friday 5:30 pm  Ladies Dinner & Game Night at The Stable 

Saturday 7:30 am  Men’s Breakfast at Russ’ Restaurant Northside  

June 23  11:15 am  Parenting Class 

June 23  6:00 pm  Hymn Sing 

June 28 7:00 pm   “Unchained” Young Adult/College Age Group 

June 30 4:00 pm  Child Protection Class 

July 29-August 2  9:30-1:00 pm Kid’s Camp 

THE GOSPEL… 
 
 

Genesis 1:1 - God made everything. 
 

Genesis 1:31 - God made everything 
perfectly  - No death or suffering. 

 
Genesis 3:17-19 - The punishment     
for sin is death. Due to sin, the world     

is no longer perfect. 
 

Romans 5:12 - Because our mutual  
grandfather, Adam, sinned, we now    

sin too. 
 

Romans 3:23 - We need to realize    
that all are sinners, including              

ourselves. 
 

Romans 10:9 - We must trust in  
Jesus Christ as the One who died in  
our place, paying the punishment for  
our sin on the cross; resurrected in  

victory over death. 
 

Ephesians 2:8-9 - For by grace are  
you saved through faith and not of  

yourselves.  It is a gift from God, not  
of works, lest any man should boast. 

 
 
 

IF YOU HAVE QUESTIONS OR WOULD 
LIKE TO DISCUSS YOUR RELATIONSHIP 
WITH GOD, PLEASE CONTACT PASTOR 

GARY, PASTOR JOE, OR CALL THE 
CHURCH OFFICE. 

ANNIVERSARIES 
 

6/21  Jay & Cara Riemersma 
6/21  Al & Ginny Tennant 

 

If you are a visitor today or recently - WELCOME!!!  Please fill out  

a visitor card located in the paper holder in the pew in front of you 

and take it to the Welcome Center near the front door following 

the service to receive a gift. We hope to see you again real soon! 

 

PLEASE REGISTER YOUR CHILDREN AND GRANDCHILDREN FOR  
KIDS CAMP.  TELL YOUR FRIENDS TO REGISTER THEIRS TOO!   

SEE THE INSERT IN THE BULLETIN TODAY FOR DETAILS. 

ASSISTING IN WORSHIP THIS MORNING 

 

Ushers: Al Walters, Walt Kibby, Mark Leidy, Kris Boultbee  Sub: Ken Koester 
Before Church Greeters:  Marge Jimmerson, Gwen Lawton 

After Church Greeters:  Jay Riemersma, Brian Mokma  
Welcome Center:  Mark & Katy DeJong    Library: Rod Cranson 

                  Infant Nursery (Birth-Age 2): Cheryl Tooke, Barb Carlisle, Kari DeBoer 
S.O.U.L. Patrol (Dismissed from Service-Age 3-K):   Jenn & Claudia Van Dyke  

S.M.A.S.H. (Dismissed from Service-Age 1st-5th Grade):  Ted & Doris Van Deusen 
 
 

ASSISTING IN WORSHIP NEXT SUNDAY 
 

Ushers: John Preikszas, Russ Hoek, Dale Bronsink, Brian Mokma   
Sub: Vaughn VandenBrink  

Before Church Greeters:  Jack & Kay Bonzelaar  
After Church Greeters:  John Tooke, Brian Mokma 

Welcome Center:  Don & Deb DeJonge   Library: Sharon DeMaio 
                  Infant Nursery (Birth-Age 2): Beth deVries, Micah Fisher, Lauren Coppersmith  

S.O.U.L. Patrol (Dismissed from Service-Age 3-K):   Jenn & Claudia Van Dyke   
S.M.A.S.H. (Dismissed from Service-Age 1st-5th Grade):   Ted & Doris Van Deusen 

Prayer Warriors:  Mike Cooke, Doug Dibkey, John Tooke 



 

2019 GRACE GOSPEL FELLOWSHIP  
FAMILY BIBLE CONFERENCE 

‘MOVING MOUNTAINS” 
 

July 18-21 in Brighton, Colorado 

 

Sign your family up today.  Registration forms are available on the 
Youth Counter. 

We now have a Community Bulletin Board thanks to a donation from Rush 

Creek!  It is located in the hallway next to our Church Family pictures.  It is 

intended for special community events  and opportunities (not personal items 

such as kittens for sale, yard sales, etc.)  All items to be posted must go through 

the church office so bring your event to Judy or Barb for approval. 

 

 

KIDS CAMP REGISTRATION  
STARTS TODAY!!! 

 

Kids Camp at Parkside Bible will be held from  
July 29-August 2 from 9:30-1:30 p.m.  It is open to  

all kids from the age of 4 through 5th grade.  We are  
accepting ‘on-line’ registrations starting today!   

 
Using our on-line form is the best and most efficient  

method to register your child(ren) as you will  
receive an immediate confirmation that your  

child is enrolled. 
 

Here are two ways you can register on-line: 
 

1. Visit our website (parksidebibleholland.org) and  
click on the Kids Camp Logo at the top of the  

home page. 
 

2. You can also register using your smart phone’s  
SMS or iMessage application by texting the  
keyword KIDS to 616-202-3709 and follow  

the instructions link you will be sent.  (Please  
note the keyword KIDS is not case sensitive  
and there are no spaces in the number you  

text to.) 
 

As an alternative, you can register the old- fashioned  
way using a paper-based form available at the Welcome 
Center.  Please turn that form in to the church office so  

it can be entered electronically for you.   
 

Visit the Welcome Center for more information or talk to 
Pastor Joe, John Tooke or Judy Timmer. 

 
  SECRET HEART SISTERS! - Don’t forget to let your  

    Sister know that you are praying for her this month! 

LAST CHANCE: IF YOU NEED A NEW PICTURE TAKEN 
FOR THE CHURCH DIRECTORY, WE NEED TO GET 

THAT ASAP.  JANE TIFFANY WILL BE TAKING  
PICTURES TODAY AFTER THE SERVICE AND WILL  
BE MEETING PEOPLE AT THE WELCOME CENTER.  
YOU CAN ALSO EMAIL A JPEG PICTURE TO JUDY  

AT PARKSIDEJUDY@SBCGLOBAL.NET 

Grace Christian University is sponsoring a Ladies Day Trip to Frankenmuth 

on Saturday, Sept. 21.  Tickets are $35 each which includes transportation,  

a light breakfast, snacks & giveaways.  Registration for this trip is required 

and seats are limited.  More information is available at the Women’s  

Ministry Counter or you can contact Cheryl Tooke at 616-403-7576  

or at justpraisin@gmail.com.  

CHURCH PANTRY  For the month of June, we are accepting donations of breakfast 
items such as cereal, oatmeal, pancake mix, syrup, etc. The drop box is located in  

the Fellowship Hall next to the Women’s Ministry Counter.   


